LMRLAC – July 21, 2020
            DRAFT
                                

LOWER MERRIMACK RIVER LOCAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A BUSINESS MEETING HELD ON MAY 25, 2021, HELD VIA ZOOM
Members: 

· =  present

Current:

· Gene Porter (Chair) – Nashua

(current term expires
Feb 2023)

· Nelson Disco (Vice Chair) – Merrimack
(current term expires
06/21/21)

· Francis Murphy (Secretary) – Nashua
(current term expires
01/06/23)

(Chris Barrett – Nashua


(current term expires
08/22/20)

       Michael Croteau – Litchfield


(current term expires
11/08/20)
George Russell – Hudson


(current term expires
Jan 2023)

· Deb Chisholm – Nashua 
Pending Renewal:

· George May – Merrimack


(current term expired
06/14/20)

Chairman Porter called the meeting to order at 7:04pm. It was conducted virtually via Zoom under the emergency provisions of RSA chapter 91-A. 
A quorum was present for the meeting.
Minutes

Upon Motions duly made and seconded the minutes for the March 4, 2021, meeting of LMRLAC were approved. 
New Business

1. Chairman Porter stated that the only agenda item was to discuss a reorganization of the leadership of LMRLAC. He stated that he wished to step aside as Chairman, but he added that he would remain involved as needed. He proposed the following slate for consideration:
· Francis Murphy as Chair
· Nelson Disco as Co-Vice Chair
· Gene Porter as Co-Vice Chair
· Gene Porter as Treasurer
· Chris Barrett as Secretary
Upon Motion duly made and seconded, the foregoing slate of officers was approved.
Other Business – discussions
1. Gene Porter pointed out that the Merrimack River Watershed Council was becoming more active and was seeking to extend its presence from Massachusetts into New Hampshire. He pointed out that MRWC has successfully mandated public notice of combined system overflows from the Lowell and Lawrence treatment plants. Mr. Porter encouraged those in attendance to become members of the MRWC. He stated that he would send around the link to get notices (that are publicly generated) of combined system overflows.
2. Gene Porter pointed out that Nashua presently has no plans to generate public notices of combined system overflows from its treatment plant.

3. Gene Porter provided an update as to developments regarding Amazon’s Logistics Center in Hudson. He stated that the Town Planning Board had approved Amazon’s application, but that the number of residents had filed an appeal, contending that the wetland rules had not been adhered to in approving the Project. Mr. Porter pointed out that the wetlands at issue were actually artificially created water hazards within the golf course and not any that were near the River.

4. A discussion took place about I have a public boat ramp at the proposed location for the Logistic Center. It was pointed out that the Town of Hudson did not own the land and did not want to take on the effort of creating one on private land. The preference in Hudson seemingly is to improve the access point at Merrill Park, which would be far more expensive to build out. Mr. Porter state that he would discuss with MRWC personnel the state of discussions over a public boat ramp in Hudson.
5. Gene Porter pointed out that the bank account for LMRLAC has not had any activity for approximately 2 years, and there is presently $2600 +/- in the account.

6. Adjourn. The Meeting was adjourned 7:29 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Francis G. Murphy

Secretary

LMRLAC
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